
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th May 2017 following the Annual Parish Meeting in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald, M Long, S Fielding, R Hauxwell, I Jones and B Ayton.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 
2017/1 Apologies
All members were present.
2017/2  To approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 2016.
These had already been approved.
2017/3 Chairman's Report
The Chairman reported that it had been a steady and interesting year with the fireworks and the second carnival.  The reports from groups don't come in and we don't seem to get different people coming forward to be councillors.  The Woodlands development is moving forward and planning issues are ongoing.  There was discussion about circulating information to parishioners and it was suggested we use facebook with links to the website.  The clerk was asked to put a notice in the noticeboard referring to the website for further information.
2017/4 Clerk's Report
The clerk  thanked all councillors and District and County Councillor for all the help they have given  in her first year as clerk to Shireoaks Parish Council.  Councillors have put in a lot of hard work throughout the year in particular with the Neighbourhood Plan, Best Kept Village Competition and the many planning applications that have been received and have also been involved in additional Council meetings and site meetings to discuss areas of concern such as well as dealing with problems like the church clock which has taken up a lot of their time.
2017/5 Reports from Community Groups
Fireworks - The committee had met two weeks ago and most things have been sorted now they will be meeting again after the carnival.
Friends of woodlands - It has been a very successful year the main thing has been the fitness trail.  There have been work parties who did make a massive clearance and the probation service have cleared back self sets and footpaths in the area this side of the marina to increase diversity.  This year the focus has been on history trails and they are now looking to try and raise a grant for school and youth groups and a business centre.  One of the aspects Coronation Meadow got a good write up by Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust.
Carnival - The Financial position is improving due to more active fundraising, Easter worked better and car boots are getting more people.
2017/6 Election of Chairman
Councillor Wild proposed Councillor MacDonald, seconded by Councillor Jones there were two  abstentions and all other councillors agreed.  Councillor Robinson asked for it to be put on record that councillors are very grateful to Councillor Blagg for taking on the role as Chairman for a number of years and for keeping the Parish Council together.
2017/7 Election of Vice -Chairman
Councillor Robinson proposed Councillor Jones and this was unanimously agreed.
2017/8 District/County Councillor Reports
Councillor Pressley thanked the Parish Council for their support through his illness a lot of work has been done this year.  Donations have been made to the Bowls Club, Carnival and Luncheon Club.  Noise equipment will be installed at RDs next week and will be reported back.  The cricket ground is ongoing and it was felt a meeting with whoever ran the cricket club could be beneficial.
The Neighbourhood Plan will be tested on 20th June when the public enquiry takes place in Worksop.
Following the County Council elections there is now a hung council and there have been discussions with other groups.
Marks and Spencer is closing and Councillor Pressley explained that the District Council don't control the rents and rates are set by the government.
There is a meeting on 16th May to look at Shireoaks Station and Councillors Blagg and Jones agreed to attend.
County Councillor Fielding reported that County money has been spent on an outside play area at Little Acorns, new play equipment at Tiddlers, money donated to Hugh Henshall, Chesterfield, the Luncheon Club and for Christmas tree and lights around the church area.  Councillor Fielding has endeavoured to deal with County issues and will continue to move these issues forward.

2017/9 Financial Overview
The Accounts were made available to councillors at the meeting and it was reported that the first precept payment had been credited to the account.
2017/10 To agree the delegation of authority
Councillor Wild proposed the Chairman and Clerk have delegation of authority, seconded by Councillor Jones and all agreed.

